
ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON REACTOR SAFEGUARDS 

UNITED STA'l'ES ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION 
Washington 25, DoCo 

August 5, 1958 

Honorable John A, McCone 
Chairman, U, s. Atomic Energy Commission 
Washington 25, D. c. 
Subject: RURAL COOPERATIVE POWER ASSOCIATION, 

ELK RIVER, MINNESOTA 

Dear Mr. McCone: 

At its Ninth Meeting in Washington, August 4, 19$8, the 
Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards considered the 
submission of the Rural Cooperative Power Association 
covering a proposed power reactor to be built under in­
vitation as part of the Atomic Energy Commission Power 
Reactor Demonstration Program. Representatives of the 
contractor and the Hazards Evaluation Branch participated 
1n the conference. 

Th,e proposal covers a natural circulation boiling water 
type reactor having 58o2 megawatts (thermal) capacity 
com~lete with a supplemental coal-fired superheater of 
14,8 megawatts. The design is such that, if proven, the 
installation may have an ultimate capacity above 100 
megawatts. The reactor, which will be provided with con­
tainment, is to have fuel elements using a combination ot 
thoria and enriched uranium oxide in stainless steel 
cladding. The characteristics of the type of reactor are 
generally well known. 

The site selected for this reactor upon property already 
owned by the Cooperative does not now provide a sufficient 
exclusion distance but this situation is to be improved 
through the purchase of adjacent land which is state owned, 
Mutual agreement to this purchase already exists. Even 
with the increased exclusion distance in the event of a 
major accident a few persons might be exposed to higher 
radiation dosage than is considered acceptable. 

As a matter of policy the Advisory Committee On Reactor 
Safeguards considers it not desirable to locate a nuclear 
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reactor ot this power level so close to a growing com~ 
munity~ However, assuming the containment vessel will 
provide an adequate factor of safety and will meet the 
specified leakage rate and that the state-owned land 
will be acquired, the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safe­
guards believes that a power reactor of this general type 
and size may be operated at this site without undue hazard 
to the public an.a its property. 

This represents some relaxation of previous practice in 
regard to exclusion distance. In this particular case it 
appears tolerable because of the present low population 
density adjacent to the proposed exclusion area and because 
of the low risk of damage. 

cc: Paul F. Foster, GM 
H. L. Price, L&R 

Sincerely yours, 

/s/ C. Rogers McCullough 

c. Rogers McCullough 
Chairman 
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